

CONTENTS

Thank You for Your Support	3
Celebrate Virtual Shabbat with Temple Beth Am	4
A Message from the President	5
Sisterhood Scoop/Thank You from Gali Levkovitz	6
Men's Club Happenings	7
Youth Group News	8
HaMakom Happenings/Mishpacha Family Center News	9
The One School News/Back-to-School Kids' Shabbat	10
The Most Important Words	11
Mazel Tov!	12
Book Club	13
Pop-Up Shabbat Dinner	21
August Calendar	23
Mitzyah of the Month	24

TEMPLE BETH AM PROFESSIONALS

Rabbi Alon Levkovitz Rabbi Brett Tancer **Cantorial Soloist Marcy Morris**

Executive Director: Danna Cohen

Director of Education Finance and Administration: Carol Sleeper

Education Director: Alissa Frankel

Youth Engagement Director and Program Assistant: Elana Beame

Early Childhood Director: Patty McCaulley

Young Family Program Coordinator: Paula Deakter

Mishpacha/Family Center Coordinator: Yael Luski Lawrence

Manager of Design and Communications: Carolyn Tierney

Staff Accountant: Meredith Goodman

Executive Administrative Assistant: Margot Hauser

Assistant Scribe Editors: Margot Hauser & Debbie Baseman

Facilities Supervisor: Alex DeLeon Senior Maintenance: Alfredo Montes Maintenance: Richard Remick



All of us together.

EXECUTIVE BOARD OF DIRECTORS

President: Lindsay Hirsch president@templebetham.com

Vice President: Peter Sandquist

psq396@aol.com

Vice President: Jackie Halderman ighalderman@comcast.net

Vice President: Jason Rogers jason@argoprod.com

Treasurer: Orin Shakerdge orin.shakerdge@nee.com

Secretary: Steve Misshula steven.misshula@gmail.com

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Bruce Cohen Liz Levine Bob Hochman Marc Siegel Harvey White Mark Golzbein Michael Walder Myles Cooley

MEN'S CLUB REPRESENTATIVE

Jack Tenenbaum

SISTERHOOD REPRESENTATIVE

Debbie Baseman

PARLIAMENTARIAN

Mark Slifkin

PAST PRESIDENTS

Jeanne Tarsches Arnie Weinstein John Alexander **Bob Miller** Alvin Schlossberg Tom Ross

Brud Tarsches Myrna Abramowitz Stephen Lewis Jody Minde Michael Deakter* Bruce Cohen** Beth Eisenman Hal Baseman* Len Green Mark Slifkin Jerry Silvers Carol Carswell

*served two 2-year terms **served two 3-year terms

TEMPLE BETH AM

2250 CENTRAL BLVD, JUPITER, FL 33458

www.TempleBethAm.com 561.747.1109 tba@templebetham.com

Office Hours: Mon-Fri, 9:00am-5:00pm

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT

by Rabbi Alon Levkovitz



In the past months I have received dozens of invitations to participate in virtual races around the world. Don't feel inadequate if you don't know what that means—virtual races simply didn't exist until the coronavirus outbreak. There are many versions of virtual races, but most follow a similar formula. You sign up for a race the way you normally do. You get in the mail a race packet that includes a shirt, a bib, and a medal. You run the distance in a place of your choice at a time that is convenient for you. When you are done you put the medal around your neck and take a selfie. You just ran a virtual race!

This idea might seem ridiculous to some. The nice thing about real races is that each one has its unique spirit that stems from its physical location, which is often beautiful; from the runners who come together, each for her or his personal reasons and somehow form a community, and, of course, the joy and pride of crossing the actual finish line and being handed a medal and a bottle of water. You cannot replicate any of these experiences by running on a treadmill or circling your block 10 times. Any other time, I would probably have taken a cynical

approach toward virtual races, but the coronavirus made me look at things more empathetically. Putting myself in the race organizers' place, I could easily understand the difficult situation they find themselves in. Some had already spent money before they had to cancel the race and now are trying to recover a part of it; some try to avoid breaking a long annual tradition, yet others want to encourage people to stay in shape, and often it is all of the above. But the truth is that despite my empathy, I haven't signed up for any event. "Sorry, but not this year," I was saying to myself before sending the emails to the trash folder.

The other day I received another one of those emails, but this one felt different. In the past 14 years, since I came to Jupiter, every Thanksgiving morning started with the Run 4 the Pies in Tequesta. A few years later Gali joined me, then my three kids, then more and more friends, and for my son's Bar Mitzvah we even had a large team of runners from three continents. As you can tell, I love this race, and yet I thought, "Sorry, but not this year."

But it didn't feel right. The pandemic will be over one day, but what will happen in the meanwhile to all the local organizations, theaters, churches, and synagogues, if their patrons and members stop supporting them in their time of vulnerability? How many of these organizations may not be around when their people would finally be ready to come back? Early the next

morning I opened my email's trash folder, and paid the entry fee for the Run 4 the Pies. I didn't do it because I believed that the race will be a live one (and even if it will be, I will not take the risk of being surrounded by runners who constantly huff and puff in my direction). I signed up because I realized that the attitude of "sorry, but not this year" is dangerous during these trying times. I did it because of everything I received from the race in the past and want to be able to enjoy in the future. I want the charities who benefit from the race to receive a donation and I did it also so the volunteers who work very hard to provide such a great experience will know that I value their effort even if I am not running.

Temple Beth Am is one of many organizations that had to adjust the way with which we serve our members. We know that nothing can fully replace the in-person experience, and we are immensely grateful that you continue to support us even when we switched to mostly virtual activities. You could have said, "Sorry, but not this year," or "I'll rejoin the Temple when things go back to normal," but you didn't. You thought about the past and want us to remain strong during the pandemic and to be ready for the days when it is finally behind us.

Thank you for your support and friendship.

Rabbi Hon Levkovitz

CELEBRATE VIRTUAL SHABBAT

with Temple Beth Am

Friday, August 7 7:00pm Shabbat Service

Friday, August 14 5:30pm Back-to-School Kids' Shabbat 7:00pm Shabbat Service Friday, August 21 7:00pm

Shabbat Service with Torah Reading and Birthday Blessing

Friday, August 28 7:00pm Shabbat Service



WELCOME NEW MEMBERS!

Rachel & Lonnie Greenberg and children Elliot & Emilia from Jupiter

Merle & Stanley Bassin from West Palm Beach

RECENTLY PASSED

Joseph Newman, husband of Doris Newman

Sherri Lynn Gold, sister of Jana Taylor Donald Savel, uncle of Bruce Cohen Shmuel More, uncle of Gideon Kroyter



Congratulations to our preschool teacher, **Ms. Emily Tessenholz,** on her engagement to Robert Miranda.



Please Join Us for Virtual Havdallah! Saturday, August 22 at 6:30pm

Gather your loved ones and join Rabbi Alon, Rabbi Brett, and Cantorial Soloist Marcy for a unique and intimate Havdallah experience. We will say goodbye to Shabbat and welcome the new week with beautiful music, songs, stories, and blessings.

For those who want to perform the ritual with us, bring a glass of wine or beverage of your choosing, your favorite spice or scented item, and a source of light.

CONNECT WITH US!





Do you get Temple Beth Am's Tuesday emails? If not, call the office at 561.747.1109 to get added to the list. They're full of important information about upcoming activities and events, so don't miss out!



A MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT

by Lindsay Hirsch



Leadership and happiness are closely tied together. This isn't the case for everyone as are many things today. As someone who is deeply embedded in leadership development I believe this is a concept that an impact of ethical leadership contributes to "life happiness." So as the new President of Temple Beth Am, I was thinking that what makes me happy is having this new role. It is about handling situations we face at the moment and thinking strategically about where our synagogue will be five years from now and beyond. It's hard to imagine what our world will look like in 2025. Let's be honest, thinking about the next three months is daunting.

What remains constant? For our family, The One School (TOS) is a constant. It is far more than the preschool my children attend. The location is special for reasons unique to each of my children. What really makes us happy about TOS are the values my children are bringing home. On Shabbat my children know that they give tzedakah during their day. This concept translates repeatedly. The other day we went for a walk in our neighborhood. The kids found a dollar on the sidewalk. We looked for the owner and no one was around. My daughter quickly jumped up and said, "I have a great idea! Let's put it in our tzedakah box." I was bursting with pride. The life lessons they are forming now will be long lasting. Today it is a dollar and in the future she will understand the importance of supporting those around her by demonstrating a love of community. By giving weekly she and her brother are making a statement of commitment to our individual community. The value of tzedakah and justice are at the forefront of my mind.

Jewish values permeate our lives. Having my children absorb those both at home and at TOS is rewarding. They always peek out when I am least expecting it and I find myself having the biggest smile. Jewish education is bound by values and commitment that forms the coexisting relationship. I think coexisting is the key. It's key for teaching my children. It's vital for creating a safe place for members of the community to come into TBA. In terms of leading our synagogue it is important for our Board of Directors to collaborate and for all of us to build relationships with the professionals and clergy who make Temple Beth Am a uniquely special congregation.

To be clear, leadership is work. It is an effort that is rewarding. I am happy to be able to demonstrate this to my children and see that they are already revealing their Jewish values back to me. So yes, in my world being a leader is the equivalent of happiness.





IT'S MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL TIME!

On July 1, our membership year (as well as our fiscal year) begins. Your annual **V**oluntary **F**inancial **C**ommitment (VFC) packet was mailed on July 21. If you did not receive it, please call the Temple office.

Please fill out the **VFC** card and return it to Temple Beth Am as soon as possible **to continue** your membership for July 1, 2020-June 30, 2021.

SISTERHOOD SCOOP

by Lois Remick



On Sisterhood's Zoom agenda for the next few months is "Sisterhood's Savory Suggestions," an interactive offering where members will cook or bake some of their favorite recipes while other members either watch or create that recipe in their own kitchens. To make this successful, we need YOU. Please contact Toby Morganstein at tobymorganstein@gmail.com if you would like to present your recipe online and/or have your recipe be included in the Sisterhood email.

Another idea is to have Sisterhood present a comedian on Zoom for your entertainment. If you like this idea and/or know a local comedian who we should approach for this, please call Toby Morganstein at tobymorganstein@gmail.com.

Your Sisterhood Board wishes to encourage the idea of members helping members.

This could be manifested in members offering to tutor (free) another member's children online in subject areas in which the student needs help. Members who also wish to help other members in shopping, is also something that may be needed. High school students who are members of TBA might also be interested in tutoring or shopping.

Members interested in either of these are encouraged to call either Renee Weisman at 914.474.8585, or Lois Remick at 561.627.7736. We will compile a list of people who are interested in either service, and put that list on our email to Sisterhood members and in our Sisterhood Scoop.

We know that our Sisterhood members are talented and may want to share that talent with other members. In the past, we have had painting classes at the Temple given by Debbie Schmidt. If you would like to attend an art class online given by Hinda Morgan, a former art teacher, please send an email to sisterhoodattemplebetham@gmail.com.

If you would attend a Zoom session with a comedian, we would also appreciate knowing how many members would attend. Just send your response to sisterhoodoftemplebetham@gmail.com.

Our weekly Sisterhood Coffee & Conversation on Zoom at 10:30am on Thursday mornings has been greeted with enthusiasm with a number of members attending. If you would like to join the chat whether in person or just by audio, please send your name to Renee Weisman at Reneelkw@aim.com. We have also added an evening chat session on Mondays at 7:00pm, also via Zoom. If you wish to attend this session, please send your name to Renee at her email address.

If you have any ideas to expand our Zoom offerings, contact Renee Weisman at 914.474.8585 or Eileen Ogrin at 304.444.9668.

Stay happy, stay well, and stay safe.

THANK YOU, SISTERHOOD!

In these difficult times, I find myself trying to count my blessings and think about what/who carries me through. One of the most wonderful gifts that I have discovered in the last few months is the gift of TBA's Sisterhood.

TBA's Sisterhood has stepped up in a remarkable and meaningful way. The weekly emails and weekly Zoom calls have been a fantastic method to keep in touch with many friends from our community—and even make new friends! The Sisterhood has become a cherished component of the new normal that we are in. It is so wonderful to hear from people about what they are doing and how they are passing the time, to worry, kvetch and laugh about the situation we're in, and to interact with smart, funny, and caring women of all ages and stages of life.

To those of you who make it happen, I say, "Thank you from the bottom of my heart." To those of you who haven't checked Sisterhood out yet, I say, "What are you waiting for?"

With all my love and gratitude, Gali Levkovitz



MEN'S CLUB HAPPENINGS

by Jack Tenenbaum

As I write this in the middle of July for publication in August, things are still changing, and at this point, for the worse. The pandemic continues to accelerate, with Florida being one of the world's epicenters for virus transmission. It has put our future into even greater uncertainty in terms of what and when we can do the things we used to do, and the way we used to do them. Just when we thought we were getting done with COVID-19, we found out it was not done with us.

Even so, the Men's Club has not been inactive. After the collection of about \$30,000 at the Interfaith Service this spring, the Men's Club was asked by the Rabbi (who was delegated to handle the distribution of the funds collected) to help in putting the money to good use. In a discussion with the Rabbi, it was decided that gift cards for various restaurants in the area would be secured and distributed to the frontline medical staff of Jupiter Medical Center, those most involved in combating the coronavirus, while also helping local businesses. Members of the Men's Club contacted a number of local restaurants, and explained what we were doing and why. Several of the restaurants added discounts for purchasing their cards. In this way, we increased the \$30,000 we were given for this project to \$36,000 worth of gift cards.

The Men's Club is also planning for the time that it can once again host in-person meetings for our members and in-person events for the congregation. We are planning to once again sponsor a fantasy football league, or two leagues, if there is enough interest in participating. Of course, this is dependent on whether there is a real football season this fall and winter. If there is, we will be ready to invite participation from members of the congregation.

We are also planning our annual Veterans Day lox and bagel breakfast, with a guest speaker, should we be able to hold the event in November. This is dependent on the virus and the severity and scope of its spread or containment. We also have a number of other events that we are planning that we will be able to sponsor for the enjoyment of the congregation, as soon as it is practicable and safe to have them.

The Men's Club is also looking into adapting some of our events to a digital participation model for the near future. We are all in a state of limbo. We don't know when we will be able to get back to a semblance of normal life. That is, the previous normal. And we have no idea what the new normal is going to look like for at least the next year or so. Even beyond that, there are questions that make the future not as clear as we would like.

We also ask for ideas of how the Men's Club can serve the congregation, the types of activities and their format that the members of the Men's Club and the members of the congregation would like to see us provide, at least in the short term. However, we are optimistically planning for a better future.

I take this opportunity to once again urge those of you who have received our membership letter to respond and join the Men's Club. All of us are being challenged to do what we can to make things better. Now, we need your participation, your ideas, and your membership in the Men's Club more than ever.

We hope you and your families stay safe and stay well.

YOUTH GROUP NEWS

by Elana Beame, Youth Engagement Director

OY VEY! A perfect way to sum up our past few months. Can you believe it's been months?

Yes, it has been hard. I miss my friends, hugging my grandparents, aimlessly shopping, eating out, and so much more. But here I am, not only surviving, but thriving.

I took all of these "OY"s and found ways to make them my "JOY"s.

I have been able to connect with friends virtually who I haven't seen or spoken to in years, and that was okay! We were all in the same boat. We were happy to reconnect. I played virtual game nights that resulted in endless hours of laughs and caught up with people through hour long FaceTimes. And for that, I am grateful.

I haven't hugged my grandparents since February. During the quarantine, I went to their houses once a week and sat outside to just talk with them. It meant the world to them and I felt happy because they were happy. Seeing them once a week during this time is more than what I normally would have been able to spend with them. And for that, I am grateful.

Truth be told, it's probably for the best that I can't just shop whenever or wherever I want to. My credit card statements are thanking me. And for that, I am grateful.

For those of you who know me, I am a terrible cook. I have about five go-to dinner staples and the rest comes from my freezer. This pandemic has given me the chance to try cooking new things! I have made at least ten new recipes since March. Most of them came out delicious! (The cheesecake was a disaster... I'm still upset about it.) I have learned that I am capable of

cooking AND cleaning my dishes. And for that, I am grateful.

I made myself a Gratitude Box and every day I add at least one thing to my list of things that I am grateful for. I encourage all of you to find the new joys that have come from this pandemic and share the things you are grateful for.

Make your own GRATITUDE BOX! Perfect for all ages!

We can be grateful for all kinds of people and things in our lives. This craft activity will help us remember and keep track of all we appreciate. Create your Gratitude Box out of an empty tissue box, and write down what you are grateful for on strips of paper to keep inside the box. You can always add new papers to your Gratitude Box, and when you need a reminder, you can take a piece of paper out and read about something you appreciate!

Materials:

- tissue box
- markers/crayons
- tape or glue
- a few sheets of copy or construction paper
- scissors



HAMAKOM HAPPENINGS

by Alissa Frankel, Education Director

For many of us, our summers haven't looked like we are used to from years past. And as this could be an opportunity for me to complain, I have been grateful for the change of pace and the time together as a family.

Two summers ago, I attended the NewCAJE conference for Jewish Educators in Connecticut. This year was scheduled to be in Baltimore, MD, my hometown. I was so excited to attend again and learn from other educators, as well as see my family and friends up north. However, like many other things this summer, plans pivoted to online.

When I attended in person it was a 4-day conference jammed pack with learning opportunities, concerts, social programs, and networking. Just like how we maintained the integrity of our programs digitally, so did they.

So now instead of me traveling for the conference and sleeping in a dorm room, I am immersed in a 30-day conference along with 900 other Jewish educators from around the globe. NewCAJE offers four different time slots each day with multiple courses to choose from, networking nights, concerts and comedy shows, book clubs,

wine and cheese tastings, Shabbat programs, keynote speakers, and more.

I have already learned so much and met so many new people. I look forward to utilizing what I've learned as we move into the beginning of the HaMakom school year. So this summer may not have been the one I ever imagined, but to be honest, it hasn't been that bad at all. I hope everyone is enjoying their summer as well and is safe and healthy. Looking forward to seeing everyone again soon!

MISHPACHA FAMILY CENTER NEWS

by Yael Lawrence, Mishpacha/Family Center Coordinator



"Childhood is something precious to be celebrated and shared. You'll be amazed to see your child's individual journey of discovery and learning."



Check out lots of great photos on our blog: http://TempleBethAmJupiter.blogspot.com/ p/family-center.html

and keep updated by joining our Facebook group: **Temple Beth Am Mishpacha/Family Center**

THE ONE SCHOOL NEWS

by Patty McCaulley, Early Childhood Director

The One School at Temple Beth Am remained committed to supporting our families and community by providing a summer camp program. The health and safety of our children, families and staff was paramount while extending learning opportunities into the summer! Our camp days had an abundance of friendships, discovery, creativity and a wealth of enriching activities.





THE MOST IMPORTANT WORDS

by Marcy Morris, Cantorial Soloist

I love podcasts! I subscribe to all kinds—ones about food, science, and even meditation. I wish there were more hours in the week to listen to them all! But no matter how busy the week, there is one podcast I never miss. It's a very short podcast produced by Reform Judaism called "Stories We Tell," and is dedicated to the Jewish tradition of storytelling. I heard a story recently that I loved and would like to share it with you.

A long time ago there lived two friends, Sarah and Joshua, who loved spending time together. They did everything together - they studied, shared jokes, celebrated holidays and special moments together - nothing could keep them apart. But one day, Sarah told Joshua that her family would be moving a few towns over.

Now, this story takes place in a time before cars, phones and Facebook, so in order to stay in touch, they decided they would write letters to one another every week. Since there was also no modern mail system during this time, they would need to find a messenger who would carry their letters back and forth between the towns.

They found a messenger who agreed, and each week Joshua would write his letter, the messenger would walk through the different towns to deliver it to Sarah, wait for Sarah to respond and then walk back to deliver Sarah's letter to Joshua. This went on for years, and they never missed a week.

One day, the messenger was delivering Joshua's letter when he became curious about the contents of the envelopes he had been delivering for years. He sat down to open the letter, but was surprised to see that it was a blank page! The messenger became upset, thinking that he had been carrying blank pieces of paper back and forth between cities for years. On the way back with Sarah's response, he opened the envelope and saw another blank page!

When he arrived at Joshua's house, he admitted that he had opened the letter. He apologized, but admitted he felt as if he and Sarah had been wasting his time all these years. Joshua accepted the messenger's apology, but he assured him that he had not been carrying blank letters back and forth the whole time.

He explained, most weeks he wrote letters describing things that happened, sharing worries or even asking for advice. Most weeks, Sarah did the same. But there were some weeks they didn't have anything to share, but still wanted to send the message that they were there for each other, and still very much connected. The blank letters contained the most important and profound words of all.

Are you enjoying any podcasts this summer? Let me know what you've been listening to! Email mmorris@templebetham.com.



SISTERHOOD COFFEE & CONVERSATION

Mondays from 7:00pm-8:00pm · Thursdays from 10:30am-11:30am

Via Zoom. Contact Renee Weisman at sisterhoodoftemplebetham@gmail.com to be emailed the code to use to join the group.

For class Zoom link and to pay, please email Yael at ylawrence@templebetham.com.



VIRTUAL YOGA WITH YAEL

Tuesdays at 10:00am · Thursdays at 4:00pm

All adult ages and experience levels welcome (modifications available). Cost is \$12/class or \$100/10 class card.

Monday August dates: 8/3, 8/10, 8/17, 8/24, and 8/31 Thursday August dates: 8/6, 8/13, 8/20, and 8/27

MAZEL TOV!

Bar Mitzvah and Bat Mitzvah Announcements



Bar Mitzvah of Nathan Bock (August 1, 2020)

It is with great pride and joy that we celebrate our son Nathan Andrew Bock as he will be called to the Torah at Temple Beth Am on August 1, 2020. Nathan will be starting his 8th grade year and is currently enrolled in a full time pre-professional ballet program at St. Lucie Ballet. Outside of school and dance Nathan enjoys swimming and spending time with his two dogs (Leila & Everest).

We are proud of Nathan for his hard work, dedication, and for being such a caring and compassionate person. We want to give a special thanks to Cantorial Soloist Marcy Morris for her hard work for helping to prepare Nathan for his special day. A special thanks also goes to Rabbi Alon, Rabbi Brett, and everyone else at Temple Beth Am who has been a part of Nathan's journey to become a Bar Mitzvah. Congratulations and Mazel Tov, Nathan, on your special day.

Jonathan & Megan Bock



Bar Mitzvah of AJ Krieger (August 1, 2020)

AJ Krieger will be called to the Torah at Temple Beth Am on August 1, 2020. He is a rising eighth grader at Meyer Prep. AJ is passionate about basketball! He has played for the rec league since he was in kindergarten and has also played for three different travel teams. He is currently part of Harris Athletics travel program and is a fierce point guard and ball handler! He's also the proud younger brother of Charlotte and Ben who also became a Bat/Bar Mitzvah at TBA. AJ loved The One School and still has many friends from the program who will be joining him through a webcast to participate in this special occasion. AJ and his family are very grateful to Temple Beth Am for helping to make this day a very special one. He is very proud to be Jewish and loves it very much!

Tracie Krieger and Gary Krieger



Bar Mitzvah of Julian Bois (August 22, 2020)

We are very proud and excited to celebrate Julian's Bar Mitzvah on August 22, 2020 at Temple Beth Am. Julian's journey in becoming a member of the adult Jewish community has been very special to our family. It started when Julian attended the Temple's preschool and included special moments like Julian's attending his mother's Bat Mitzvah.

Julian's Hebrew name, Ilan, meaning tree, was given to him by Dr. Zwi Barnea, who was Julian's mother's mentor well beyond physics. It's associations, LIFE, GROWTH, and BEAUTY, are perfect for Julian. Julian is entering 8th grade in Theater at BAK MSOA. For over a decade, Temple Beth Am congregants and Maltz Jupiter Theatre artists have become Julian's second families. Julian

volunteered countless hours entertaining in Florida, monthly at Brookdale Senior Living, and in Spain. Julian performed at the Maltz Jupiter Theatre Gala this year honoring fellow congregants.

We are grateful for all of Julian's moments, particularly those where Julian shined his generosity, empathy, wit, comedy, love, and care on others. We thank Rabbi Brett Tancer, who prepared our two generations to be called to the Torah, and Cantorial Soloist Marcy Morris and Rabbi Alon Levkovitz for filling our journey with so much love and joy.

Brother Adrian & Mommy Tina

Bar Mitzvah and Bat Mitzvah Announcements



Bar Mitzvah of Rylan Dooley (August 29, 2020)

It is with great pride that we celebrate our son, Rylan Dooley becoming a Bar Mitzvah on August 29, 2020 at Temple Beth Am.

In the fall, Rylan will be starting eighth grade at Jupiter Middle School where he will continue in the medical magnet. His favorite subjects are math and medical. Rylan loves sports. He plays travel soccer, school soccer, flag football, roller hockey, basketball and he loves skiing. Rylan also has a passion for traveling.

Rylan's other true love is his dog Barkley, who's been with us since Rylan was two years old. Rylan has enjoyed spending his days with his dog the past few months. For his mitzvah project, Rylan

is volunteering with the Giving Closet of Palm Beach. The Giving Closet Project (GCP) is an organization that provides clothing and basic essentials to students K-12 throughout Palm Beach County to make sure kids can focus on learning. Rylan is collecting basic hygiene products for kids in need in our area. He is finding it very rewarding to be contributing to this amazing organization.

We want to thank Rabbi Alon Levkovitz, Rabbi Brett Tancer, Cantorial Soloist Marcy Morris, and all the teachers for helping Rylan prepare for this day, especially under the current circumstances.

Jill & Patrick Dooley

BOOK CLUB

by Edie Wolf

In July, we had a big turn out for our Zoom Book Club meeting. There was a lively and interesting discussion of *The Night Tiger* by Yangsze Choo.



Our next meeting will be on Monday, August 17 at 10:30am. At that time we will discuss <u>ASK</u> <u>AGAIN, YES</u> by Mary Beth Keene.

Francis Gleeson and Brian Stanhope, rookie NYPD cops, are neighbors in the suburbs. What happens behind closed doors in both houses—the loneliness of Francis' wife, Lena, and the instability of Brian's wife, Anne, set the stage for the explosive events to come.

In Mary Beth Keane's extraordinary novel, a lifelong friendship and love blossoms between Kate Gleeson and Peter Stanhope, born six months apart. One shocking night their loyalties are divided, and their bond will be tested again and again over the next thirty years. Heartbreaking and redemptive, Ask Again, Yes is a gorgeous and generous portrait of the daily intimacies of marriage and the power of forgiveness.

I will send the link to join the Zoom meeting a few days before the date. If you'd like to join the discussion, email me at ediewolf@gmail.com and I will send the link to you.

AUGUST ANNIVERSARIES

August 2

Tom & Andrea Roth Marshall & Laurel Teitelbaum

August 4

Robert & Lynne Grossman

August 5

Bryan & Andrea Moody

August 6

Ethan & Erica Freishtat Bill & Beth Goldman

August 7

Rick & Sheryl Stewart

August 8

Martin & Brenda Kramer Fred & Frankie Lissauer Adam & Alyson Seligman

August 9

Brian & Liz Cohn Chuck & Enid Kaufman Brian & Laura Wodar

August 11

Thom & Janet Dwork

August 12

Elliot & Jan Hochman
Bret & Rebecca Rosenthal

August 14

Larry & Andrea Alintoff

August 15

Harold & Laney Becker Howard & Sheila Debs Yuri Goldvasser & Lauren Kramer-Goldvasser Paul & Ena Gotkin Mark & Tracy Kayton

August 16

Stuart & Kristine Cohn Robert & Claudia Slipakoff

August 17

Len & Linda Tylka

August 18

Matthew & Susan Lane Norm & Judy Skurnick Ken & Marcy Sprechman

August 19

Stephan & Sandy Hilcoff

August 20

Alan & Toby Morganstein

August 21

Dan & Michele Baxter

August 23

Allan & Evelyn Maltman Jerry & Barbara Rosman

August 24

Herbert & Cindy Hartman

August 25

Jim Banic & Marcy Brody Norman & Ruth Stavisky

August 26

Larry & Alice Spritzer David & Megan Weisman

August 28

Howard & Sally Heims David & Myrna Leven Ken & Caryn Meinbach Mel & Ellen Paikoff

August 29

Rob & Karen Feldman

August 30

Ryan & Tana Copple Steve & Geryl Deixler

100 Women Who Care

Thursday, August 27, 2020 at 5:30pm

We are a secular women's group supporting local charities. We meet quarterly for one hour. No committees. No "homework". No stress.

Cost/year (tax-deductible): \$400, payable in four \$100 checks that go directly to local charities

100 Women Who Care is a national organization dedicated to supporting local charities through increased awareness and cash donations. During our meetings, we enjoy presentations from several local charities and choose one to receive our donation. This combined donation makes a real impact in our local community.

For <u>location</u> and to RSVP, please contact Audrey Ades at audade@yahoo.com.

AUGUST BIRTHDAYS

August 1

Emily Amsden
Jeremy Ben-Israel
Maureen Cohen
Nathan Darby
Glen Greenberg
Jessica HochmanCorcoran
Sarrie Katz
Julia Luzon
Melvin Paikoff

August 2

Richard Adler Dylan Malloy

August 3

Marge Gildenhorn Judah Glusman Mindy Gottlieb Bryan Pepper Marissa Roosth David Weisman

August 4

Michael Gluckstern Sharon Rosen John Weisman

August 5

Paul Axelband Rob Corcoran Brandon Jorgensen David Rosenberg Phyllis Shaw Rhiannon Siegel Rebecca Stern Grace Wodar

August 6

Marc Alintoff Howie Levin

August 7

Gary Barat Brian Hass

August 8

Joan Weinberger

August 9

Brad Morris Allen Schultz Aden Vargas

August 10

Jackie Halderman Mia Isdaner Maya Levkovitz Adam Linkhorst

August 11

Steve Carp Sandy Edelstein Sydney Fox Levi Rosenthal David Snider Sheryl Stewart Sharon Stokey

August 12

Melissa Berenson Natalie Glazer

August 13

Natalie Lango Wendy Nemerofsky Arline Slifkin

August 14

Andrea Brody-Barre Dylan Copple Michelle Heims Sara Ward

August 15

Chase Baxter Arthur Bobrow Melissa Krulik Sam Lichtenstein

August 16

Jonah Cohn Mark Greenberg Nevo Kamrat Gregory Taylor Sue Thornton Jacob Weinberg August 17
Ruth Rosenberg

August 18
Jill Dooley

August 19

Pamela Friedman Lindsay Hirsch

August 20

Zachary Neidoff Matthew Nicholas Edward Ragofsky

August 21

Isabella Albertini Matthew Klein Benjamin Lubarsky Aidan Neidoff Jason Short

August 22

David Colton
Debbie Schmidt

August 23

Jack Amsden
Daniel Glassman
Ellen Lissauer
Michael Shuldiner
Barbara Siegel
Melisa Soule

August 24

Brayden Charney Jessica Cherner Jacquelyn Goldstick Ephram Jacob Elijah Sandquist

August 25

Miriam Davis Andrea Moody Hinda Morgan Ruth Stavisky August 26

Barry Cohn Zoe Denmark Carly Gans Herbert J. Hartman Mike Hochman Maura Miller

August 27

Brian Goodman

August 28

Nada Imbriale Eric Morgan Dean Sandquist Stephanie Shaya

August 29

Enid Kaufman Caroline Moody

August 30

Amira Albertini Debbie Carr

August 31

Gemma Hughes Ethan Schwab

WE THANK YOU FOR YOUR DONATIONS

CARING COMMUNITY

Janet Erony-Kahan in memory of Dolores Erony

COVID-19 EMERGENCY FUND

Men's Club of **Temple Beth Am**

Melanie Friedman, Suzanne Lyte & Barbra Lawson

in memory of Myrna Friedman

GENERAL FUND

Brenda Kramer

in memory of Gloria Berkowitz

Sandra Fox

in memory of Seymour Fox

Sariece & Rick Rubin and **Bonnie Rubin Jonas**

in memory of Marcy Debs

Carol Carswell

in memory of Lloyd Harris

Joetta Schneider & Sally Siegel

in memory of Jack Orber

Linda & Harold Kay in memory of Joseph Newman

Debbie & Hal Baseman in memory of Joseph Newman

Rhonda & Howie Levin in appreciation for Red, White & Blue Shabbat

Louise Gowa in memory of Joseph Newman

Wendy & Barry Cohn in memory of Sherri Lynn Gold

Liz & Brian Cohn in memory of Sherri Lynn

Lynn Klausner in memory of Anne Fyvolent

Joan Weinberger & Joyce

Eiseman in memory of their mother and grandmother, Julia

Abramowitz Rookie Komitor

in memory of David Stewart Joetta Schneider &

Ron De Manna in memory of Marcie Kipper's mother, Adrian

Nina & Ritchie Golub

in honor of the marriage of Claire Berenholtz & Alan **Fischman**

Linda & Harold Kay in memory of Harold's mother, Yetta Kay

Allen Fox

in memory of Mae Pomerantz

Bruce Eisenberg in memory of Larry Eisenberg

Linda & Harold Kay in memory of Beverly Pace's

Ed Hochman in appreciation

Ed Hochman

in memory of Max Hochman

Iva Morris

in memory of Herman Jaffie

Debbie & Hal Baseman in memory of Donald Savel

Lenore & Win Gerson in memory of Irwin Govberg

HARTMAN FAMILY COMMUNITY GARDEN

Janet Erony-Kahan in memory of Dolores Erony

HIGH HOLY DAYS PRAYER BOOKS

Ken Rothmel

in memory of Marc James Rothmel

Barbara Siegel

in memory of Thomas Chase

Ken Rothmel

in memory of Rose Farkas

Melanie Friedman

in memory of Mark Friedman

Barbara Goldman

in memory of Evelyn Goldman

Linda & Harold Kay in memory of Irv Govberg

MORTGAGE ELIMINATION FUND

Carol Carswell

in memory of Jacob Rubin

Sue Freedland

in memory of Robert Landy

Marilyn & Nate Finkel

in honor of Cy Hollander, Jenna Hollander & Xanadu Levier

MUSIC FUND

Marci & Craig Senzon

in honor of their son Trevor becoming a Bar Mitzvah

Robin Grav

in memory of Emanuel Joshua Feinhandler

Jackie Heckman in memory of Phillip L. Gamse

Jackie Halderman

in appreciation to Rabbi Brett and Marcy for the beautiful music during her husband David's memorial service

Melanie Friedman, Suzanne Lvte & Barbra Lawson

in honor of Rabbi Brett Tancer with appreciation

Myrna Berman in memory of Marilyn McArdle

RABBI'S DISCRETIONARY

Men's Club of Temple Beth

in memory of David Halderman

Marci & Craig Senzon in honor of their son Trevor becoming a Bar Mitzvah

Ruth Stavisky in memory of Kenneth Gordon

Carole Levine in memory of Myrna Friedman

Louise Maurer in memory of Irving Rose

Dorothy Vogel

in honor of Natalie Siegel's 90th birthday

Ann-Isabel Friedman

in honor of her father David Friedman on Father's Day

David Miller

in memory of James Miller

Judi Rubenstein in memory of Jack Rubenstein

Charlotte & Irving Markowitz

in honor of Murry Abramowitz' 90th birthday

Barbara & George Kramer in memory of Joseph Newman

Rosalie & Bob Grass

in memory of Joseph Newman

Mark Rubenstein

in memory of Jack Rubenstein

Maura Miller

in memory of Mary Elizabeth Farrell

Jo Klein

in memory of Moses Goldenson

Melanie Friedman

in memory of her parents, Myrna & Mark Friedman

Doris Ornstein

in memory of William K. Erlanger

Doris Ornstein

in memory of Leo Ornstein

Barry Weinberg

in memory of Beatrice Lucas

Joseph Isenstein

in memory of Stanley Isenstein

Peter Sandquist

in memory of Elroy Sandquist

Joan Rusden

in memory of Sally Zacher

Michelle Baxter

in memory of Allen Bagwin

Jackie Halderman

in appreciation to Rabbi Alon for honoring her husband David's memory with such a beautiful service

Jackie Halderman

in appreciation to Phyllis & Herb Cohen, Mary & David Elias, Eileen & Barry Ogrin and Alon & Gali Levkovitz for their incredible friendship and special support since David's passing

Leah & Ed Frankel

in memory of Joseph Newman

Shirley Grangard

in memory of Lillian Chomsky & Rabbi Aaron Chomsky

Mel Whitken

in memory of Bertha Whitken & Donald Whitken

Judi Rubenstein

in memory of Vivian K. Allen

Harmon Garfinkel

in memory of Stanley Garfinkel

WE THANK YOU FOR YOUR DONATIONS

Leah Frankel

in memory of Frank Cassuto

Sandra Fox

in memory of Lillian Berman

Steve Miller

in memory of Sidney M.

Miller

Jana Taylor & Rhoda Gold in memory of Sherri Lynn

Gold

Charlotte Markowitz

in memory of Max Shimmerman

Rookie & Stan Komitor

in memory of Mitchell

Goldberg

Krista Alterman

in memory of Frank Valentino

RABBI'S EDUCATIONAL & PROGRAMMING FUND

Norm Skurnick

in memory of Henry Skurnick

Judy Skurnick

in memory of Marcy Abrams

Sharen Levine

in memory of Joseph L.

Sackler

RELIGIOUS SCHOOL FUND

Mark Slifkin

in memory of Ethel Slifkin

RICKY FISCHER
MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP

Margot & Paul Hauser in memory of Noel Hauser

SOCIAL ACTION FUND

Morty Zigelsky

in memory of Abraham Zigelsky

Bob Hochman

in memory of Helen Hochman SPRING DRIVE
Sharon Holinstat

THE ONE SCHOOL FUND

Rosalie Grass

in memory of Selma H. Katzman

AUGUST YAHRZEITS

JULY 26-AUGUST 1 (READ ON JULY 31)

Stanley Garfinkel

Brother of Harmon Garfinkel

Mara Gesundheit*

Grandmother of Chantelle Egan

Yetta Kav*

Mother of Harold Kay

Robert Meissler*

Husband of Bobbie Meissler

Mae Ellen Sussman

Mother of Risa Voorhees

Michael Leeds

Husband of Janice Leeds

Ruth Unell

Grandmother of Stacy Kushner

Selma H. Katzman*

Mother of Rosalie Grass

Anne Rosenblum*

Sister of Jacob Heidenberg

Edward Spierer

Grandfather of Craig Senzon

Leonard Wolfe*

Father of Mel Wolfe

Oriol Izard Badia

Father of Tina Bois

Lillian Berman*

Mother of Sandra Fox

Li Guixin

Mother of Cindy Ginsburg

Marilyn McArdle

Cousin of Myrna Berman

Irving Schlesinger

Father of Marilyn Carp

Laura Zelma Smeyne

Mother-in-law of Tema Smeyne

Sandra Cohn*

Mother of Stacey Runfola & Brian Cohn

Benjamin Feuerstein*

Husband of Lucille Feuerstein

Marion Hochron

Sister of Brud Tarsches

Howard Kaufman

Father of Chuck Kaufman

Sidney M. Miller*

Father of Steve Miller

Larry Eisenberg

Father of Bruce Eisenberg

Albert Goldberg

Father of Sheila Debs

Dorothy London

Grandmother of Mark Golzbein

Lester Miller*

Father of Bob Miller

Ida M. Gilbert*

Mother of Sandra Landsman

Marcia Lerer

Cousin of Leona Usher

Jake Rubin*

Friend of the Congregation

Evelyn Yeskel

Friend of the Congregation

AUGUST 2-AUGUST 8 (READ ON AUGUST 7)

Ida Abraham

Mother of Carol von Schrader

Tina Koenigsberg

Sister of Carole Meshil

Harry Levin

Father of Bob Levin and Grandfather of Karen Asofsky

Edith Needleman

Niece of Brenda Kramer

Helene Sokolsky

Sister of Kay Kien

AUGUST YAHRZEITS

Mort Wexler

Husband of Donna Wexler

John Yavener

Father of Marion Phillips

Lois Friedenberg

Wife of Irwin Friedenberg

Hannah Lemelman*

Mother of Mark Lemelman

Bessie Applestein*

Mother of William Applestein

Eugene Eisner

Grandfather of Amy Russell

Tillie Goldman

Mother of Howard Goldman

Cvra L. Lewis*

Wife of D. Robert Lewis z"l

Salomon Mograbi*

Father of Leona Holland

Korleen Moore

Mother of Korky Cooley and Grandmother of Lisa Chhabra

Rose Shapiro

Mother of Ena Gotkin

Guillermo Uria

Father of Esther LaBovick

Marjorie Louise Fox

Mother of David Gray

Chaim Garber

Father of Carole Meshil

Joy London

Mother of Bob London and Grandmother of Heather Wood

Al Merkel

Brother-in-law of Myrna Abramowitz

Irvin Miller

Uncle of David Miller and Great-Uncle of Shellie Chiet

Bess Rosenthal

Mother of Ron Rosenthal

Phyllis Jabloner

Sister of Harmon Garfinkel

Eva Ageloff

Mother of Alan Ageloff

Lawrence Lichterman

Brother of Jeff Lichterman

Joseph Sussman

Father of Tema Smeyne

Sidney Freedland

Brother of Dan Freedland and Uncle of Howard Freedland

Ezra Shaya

Father of Anthony Shaya

Joanne Young

Sister of Ed Freeman

AUGUST 9-AUGUST 15 (READ ON AUGUST 14)

Julius C. Erlanger

Father of Doris Ornstein

Harold Rubenstein

Husband of Judi Rubenstein and Father of Mark Rubenstein

Marilyn Greitzer

Mother of Nina Sachs and Grandmother of Tana Copple

Samuel Isaac Schiller

Brother of Lewis Schiller

Stephen Shakerdge

Father of Orin Shakerdge

Ann Murphy

Mother of Maureen Cohen

Fran Newman*

Mother of Ellen Venuti

Lila Siegel*

Sister-in-law of Myrna Abramowitz

Ted Silberstein

Brother of Beverly Pace

Meyer Weisbrod

Father of Stu Weisbrod

Andrew Bruno

Father of Barbara Siegel and Grandfather of Andrea Moody

David Denerstein

Father of Sharon Amrose

Dolores Gold

Aunt of Robert Slipakoff

Mark Pritch

Friend of the Congregation

Sylvia Pritch*

Mother of Mark Pritch z"l

Rhoda Swartz

Wife of Alan Swartz

Beniamin Falk

Father of Harvey Falk

Wendy Fox

Sister of Lee Fox

Ruth Schwartz

Mother of Harriet Vogel and Grandmother of Craig Vogel

Ethel Stept

Mother of Anne Levy and Grandmother of David Levy

Ida Wainshilbaum

Sister of Jerry Weiner

Marvin Zayon*

Brother of Herbert Zayon

Lillian Goldman

Grandmother of Lisa Goldman & Bill Goldman

Harold Isdaner

Father of Dan Isdaner

Nathan Kushner

Grandfather of Andrew Kushner

Beatrice Mendelson*

Mother of Paula Deakter and Grandmother of Josh Deakter

Harry Seltzer

Father of Arthur Seltzer

Robert Stern*

Father of Jody Minde

Howard Hare

Father-in-law of Judy Bloom

Abraham Pritch*

Father of Mark Pritch z"l

Sally Schlesinger

Mother of Marilyn Carp

Arnold Torbin

Father of Michael Torbin

AUGUST 16-AUGUST 22 (READ ON AUGUST 21)

Harold Blum

Father of Wendi Adler

Marla Colton*

Wife of Gary Colton, Mother of David Colton, and Stepmother of Eric & Lisa Colton

Julian Gesundheit*

Grandfather of Chantelle Egan

Bonnie Kaplan*

Sister of Debby Grzybowski

Arthur Wolf

Father of Helen Gordon

Ida Holover*

Mother of Rosalie Snyder and Grandmother of Sheryl Stewart and Craig Snyder

Jennette Bloom*

Mother of Jim Bloom

Rose Breman Grass*

Mother of Bob Grass

Wilma Jaffie

Mother of Iva Morris and Grandmother of Marcy Morris

Bill Murphy

Father of Maureen Cohen

Boris Vanacour*

Grandfather of Stacey Runfola

& Brian Cohn

August Kolbe Father of Kathy Azeez

* Denotes memorial plaque.

AUGUST YAHRZEITS

Morris Koretz

Uncle of Lois Remick

Mollie Marks

Mother of Dolores Cowen

Frieda Miller*

Aunt of Susan Lane

Bessie Schwartz

Mother of Diane LaBovick and Grandmother of Brian LaBovick

Seymour Schwartz

Brother of Diane LaBovick and Uncle of Brian LaBovick

Robert Goldman

Father of Howard Goldman

Martin Heims

Father of Howard Heims

Charles Boneparth*

Father of Betty Seldin

Gussie Fishbein

Mother of Joetta Schneider

& Sally Siegel

Stuart Fried

Father of Steve Fried

Harry Graceman*

Father of Lloyd Graceman z"l

Chuck Lewis

Brother of Carla Lewis

Hy Snell*

Friend of the Congregation

Helen Wolf

Aunt of David Gray

AUGUST 23-AUGUST 29 (READ ON AUGUST 28)

Rose Edelstein

Mother of Sandy Edelstein

Betty Goldman Brown

Aunt of Howard Goldman

Kalman Goldberg

Father of Lis Deitz

Maurice Katz

Father of Connie Golber

Gig Friedman

Uncle of Melanie Friedman

Goldie Greenberg

Mother of Steffi Boyland

Dwight Van de Vate

Father of Barbara Levy

Simon Baker

Son of Debby & Chris Baker and Brother of Sam Baker

Marilyn Shapiro

Mother of Steven Shapiro

Ruth Stark

Mother of Jeff Stark

Louis Tischler

Father of Paul Tischler

Rose Volk*

Mother of Alberta Volk z"I

Alex Grass

Brother of Bob Grass

Roberta Hall Luxenberg

Sister of Sylvia Reitman

Irene Cohen

Mother of Herb Cohen

Cheryl Hertz

Mother of Sarrie Katz

Samuel Messing

Father of Marsha Levinson

Phyllis "Fifi" Segal

Mother of Terri Berryman

Harold Bennett

Father of Sharon Bennett

Frances J. Fruth

Grandmother of Roseann Cherenson

Bernard Homburger*

Father of Hans Homburger and Grandfather of Linda Posner

AUGUST 30-SEPTEMBER 5 (READ ON SEPTEMBER 4)

Ingrid Izard

Mother of Tina Bois

Ann Kaytes

Mother of Elinor Wapner

Cyvia Kudman

Mother of Tama Richman

Max Littky

Father of Marvin Littky and Grandfather of Julie Littky-Rubin

Barry Neidoff

Father of Phil Neidoff

Gerald Vogel*

Husband of Harriet Vogel and

Father of Craig Vogel

Hyman Deixler

Father of Steve Deixler

Edward Greenberg

Father of Steffi Boyland

Richard D. Flah

Father of Dick Flah

Olga Ginsburg

Grandmother of David Gray

Martin Glassman

Father of Brian Glassman

Louis Golub

Father of Richie Golub

Rose Silberstein

Mother of Beverly Pace

Gloria Vlosky

Sister of John Weisman

Lisa Kudman Weiner

Sister of Tama Richman

Fannie Sircus Wexler

Mother-in-law of Donna Wexler

Lee Jon Wexler

Stepson of Donna Wexler

Manley Boss

Father of Dan Boss

Ervin Chudnow*

Husband of Eileen Chudnow

Ravira Isaacs*

Mother of Gary Isaacs

Beatrice Rosnov

Mother of Pat Silverberg

Seymour Siegel

Husband of Barbara Siegel and

Father of Andrea Moody

Irwin Slipakoff

Uncle of Bob Slipakoff

Belle Gordon*

Aunt of Natalie Lango & Mike Deakter and Great-Aunt of Josh Deakter

Dorothy Margolis

Grandmother of Connie Golber

Kenneth Schwartz

Brother of Judy Rosenthal

Jerry Davis*

Husband of Mim Davis

Samuel Kabolotsky

Uncle of Joe Meshil

Ted London

Uncle of Bob London and Great-Uncle of Heather Wood

Harold Aronson

Uncle of Lisa Goldman & Bill Goldman

David Gildenhorn

Son of Marge Gildenhorn and Brother of Cheryl Baldwin

Fay Lindenbaum

Mother of Bobbie Meissler

Mildred Newman

Mother of Bob Newman

Annie Dora Schiller

Mother of Lewis Schiller

Saul Weltman*

Father of Mindy Cox

^{*} Denotes memorial plaque.



— YIZKOR BOOK REMEMBRANCE FORM —

During the High Holy Days, and especially at the Yizkor Service on Yom Kippur, we remember family and friends who have passed away. It is customary to make a contribution to tzedakah in honor of those for whom we say Yizkor. One opportunity for honoring the memory of loved ones is to include their names in our annual Yizkor Book, which also includes prayers, poems, and readings. Please complete the Yizkor form below. We must receive your Yizkor form by Friday, September 4, 2020 to include your listing. This is a FIRM deadline. Forms received late will not be processed in time for the name(s) to appear in the book. A donation of \$18 per line is suggested. Please contact Debbie Baseman at 561.747.1109 with questions. Return this form with your check made payable to Temple Beth Am, 2250 Central Blvd., Jupiter FL 33458.

Your Name:	Phone Number:
Names of loved ones to be included in the Yizkor Boo	ok (PLEASE PRINT CLEARLY):
Name of Deceased (ex. John Public)	Relationship (ex. Father of George Public)

DEADLINE: FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 4, 2020

Make check payable to Temple Beth Am and return form and check to Temple Beth Am, 2250 Central Blvd., Jupiter FL 33458.

POP-UP SHABBAT DINNER!

C'est Si Bon Catering is offering a special 4-course meal package, created especially for TBA members!

Serves 4 • \$65 per family • Must order by 11:00pm on August 12



Chicken Soup, Garden Salad, Whole Roasted Lemon Chicken, Roasted Rosemary Potatoes, Glazed Carrots, Chocolate Mousse with Strawberry Drizzle

To order, call C'est Si Bon Catering directly at 561.848.7183 or email events@csbgourmet.com

Orders will be available for pick up in the TBA parking lot on Friday, August 14 between 12:00pm and 12:30pm

WANT TO ADVERTISE IN THE SCRIBE?

Call 561.747.1109 or email tba@templebetham.com

Yuri Goldvasser, D.D.S. Pediatric Dental Specialist

Lauren Kramer, D.D.S. Cosmetic, Restorative and Implant Dentistry



3365 Burns Road, Suite 209 • Palm Beach Gardens, FL 33410 561-775-1011 (phone) • 561-775-8283 (fax) www.PediatricAndAdultDentistry.com

Temple Member Since 2007 Sisterhood Member Board of Directors Past Member csrandell@randellfirm.com www.randellfirm.com V: 561.820.4855

Ceil Schneider Randell, JD, AEP®

WILLS, TRUSTS & ESTATES ATTORNEY
RATED AV PREEMINENT BY MARTINDALE-HUBBELL®

Probate & Estate Administration Estate Planning, Wills & Trust Administration

CEIL SCHNEIDER RANDELL P.A.

500 AUSTRALIAN AVENUE SOUTH, SUTTE 600, WEST PALMBEACH FL 33401

Temple Member Since 2005 Board of Directors Past Member Men's Club Member • Religious School Parent Complimentary Consultation (\$400 Value) 550 Heritage Drive, Suite 170 Jupiter, FL 33458 Phone: 561-775-7007 Fax: 561-775-7771



ALBERTO A. VARGAS . DMD, MS

Sarrie F. Katz, MD

Board Certified Pediatrician



224 Chimney Corner Lane, Suite 2032 Jupiter, FL 33458

> Phone: 561-469-8989 Fax: 561-469-8988

www.mypremierpediatrics.com katzpediatrics@yahoo.com

WANT TO ADVERTISE IN THE SCRIBE?

Call 561.747.1109 or email tba@templebetham.com

PHOTOGRAPHY & VIDEO SERVICES

Bar & Bat Mitvahs Parties & Events Family Portaits Video and Social Media Advertising



David M. Fischman, D.P.M.

Fellow American College of Foot & Ankle Surgeons Board Certified - American Board of Podiatric Surgery

MEDICAL AND SURGICAL CARE OF THE FOOT & ANKLE

Jupiter Reserve

901 W. Indiantown Road, Suite 15 Jupiter, Florida 33458

Phone: 561-575-2266 Fax: 561-745-8510



WANUCK | HIER



PEDIATRIC DENTISTRY & ORTHODONTICS

561 747 5778 | WANUCKANDHIER.COM

1232 West Indiantown Rd, Suite 109, Jupiter, FL 33458



SETH HONOWITZ 561.262.0726 seth@leibowitzrealty.com

Providing professional & personal service to buyers & sellers throughout Palm Beach County.

LEIBOWITZ
REALTY GROUP
www.leibowitzrealty.com

Proud members and supporters of Temple Beth Am



invisalign*

www.MDentalJupiter.com

Services include porcelain crowns, bridges, veneers and implant dentistry.

Jupiter, FL 33458

Kenneth A. Meinbach D.D.S. provides a dental experience crafted to meet your individual needs in a high-quality, pain-free and comfortable office.



C'est Si Bon Catering

Josh Lyons and Justin Leitner

Office: (561) 848-7183 catering@csbgourmet.com

1128 US Highway 1 Lake Park, FL 33403

www.csbgourmet.com

YOUR AD HERE

AUGUST 2020 (Av-Elul 5780)
This calendar is subject to change. Please check www.templebetham.com/calendar for the most up-to-date information.



	-					*** 1.01	
SUNDAY		MONDAY	TUESDAY	WEDNESDAY	THURSDAY	FRIDAY	SATURDAY
July 26	5 Av	27 6 Av	28 7 Av	29 8 Av	30 9 Av	31 10 Av	August 1 11 Av
5:00pm JAMTY Virtual Scavenger Hunt	_	TOS Intersession 7:00pm Sisterhood Coffee & Conversation (via Zoom)	TOS Intersession 10:00am Yoga with Yael (via Zoom)	TOS Intersession	Tisha B'Av TOS Intersession 10:30am Sisterhood Coffee & Conversation (via Zoom) 4:00pm Yoga with Yael (via Zoom)	TOS Intersession 10:00am NO Toddler Enrichment Program 7:00pm Shabbat Service	10:00am Morning Service & Bar Mitzvah of Nathan Bock 4:30pm Afternoon Service & Bar Mitzvah of AJ Krieger
2	12 Av	3 13 Av	4 14 Av	5 15 Av	16 Av	7 17 Av	8 18 Av
		7:00pm Sisterhood Coffee & Conversation (via Zoom)	10:00am Yoga with Yael (via Zoom) 1:00pm Virtual Sisterhood Board Meeting		10:30am Sisterhood Coffee & Conversation (via Zoom) 4:00pm Yoga with Yael (via Zoom)	7:00pm Shabbat Service	
6	19 Av	10 20 Av	11 21 Av	12 22 Av	13 23 Av	14 24 Av	15 25 Av
		First Day of School for The One School 7:00pm Sisterhood Coffee & Conversation (via Zoom)	10:00am Yoga with Yael (via Zoom)		10:30am Sisterhood Coffee & Conversation (via Zoom) 4:00pm Yoga with Yael (via Zoom)	10:00am Toddler Enrichment Program (via Zoom) 12:00-12:30 Pre-Paid Shabbat Dinner Pickup in TBA Parking Lot 5:30pm Back-to-School Kids' Shabbat 7:00pm Shabbat Service	
16	26 Av	17 27 Av	18 28 Av	19 29 Av	20 30 Av	21 1 Elul	22 2 Elul
		10:30am Book Club: <i>Ask Again</i> , Yes 7:00pm Sisterhood Coffee & Conversation (via Zoom)	10:00am Yoga with Yael (via Zoom) 7:00pm Board Meeting		10:30am Sisterhood Coffee & Conversation (via Zoom) 4:00pm Yoga with Yael (via Zoom)	10:00am Toddler Enrichment Program (via Zoom) 7:00pm Shabbat Service with Torah Reading and Birthday Blessing	4:30pm Afternoon Service & Bar Mitzvah of Julian Bois 6:30pm Vírtual Havdallah
23	3 Elul	24 4 Elul	25 5 Elul	26 6 Elul	27 7 Elul	28 8 Elul	29 9 Elul
		7:00pm Sisterhood Coffee & Conversation (via Zoom)	10:00am Yoga with Yael (via Zoom)		10:30am Sisterhood Coffee & Conversation (via Zoom) 4:00pm Yoga with Yael (via	10:00am Toddler Enrichment Program (via Zoom) 7:00pm Shabbat Service	4:30pm Afternoon Service & Bar Mitzvah of Rylan Dooley
30	10 Elul	31 11 Elul			5:30pm 100 Women Who Care		
		7:00pm Sisterhood Coffee & Conversation (via Zoom)					



NON PROFIT ORGANIZATION U.S. POSTAGE PAID WEST PALM BEACH, FLORIDA PERMIT # 1978



For the most up-to-date information on events and programming, please check your Tuesday email and the Status Update page on our website: www.templebetham.com/statusupdate

MITZVAH OF THE MONTH: SOCK DRIVE FOR THE HOMELESS



A group of local teens are holding a sock drive to meet the dire need for socks in the homeless community.

- Socks are the number one most requested item at homeless shelters
- Homelessness is at an all-time high due to the coronavirus pandemic
- The lack of socks can lead to painful and dangerous infections

If you would like to help, please drop off CLEAN, GENTLY USED, or NEW SOCKS before August 7 at 1227 Egret Circle South, Jupiter (in Egret Landing). If you need us to pick up, please text Ragini at 561.657.3001. Thank you.